

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS CIVIL AIR PATROL UNITED STATES AIR FORCE AUXILIARY

105 SOUTH HANSELL STREET MAXWELL AIR FORCE BASE, ALABAMA 36112-6332

31 August 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR ALL CAP UNIT COMMANDERS

FROM: CC

SUBJECT: Change to CAPM 39-1, Dark Blue Field Uniform Headgear

- 1. Effective immediately cadet and senior member officers who choose to wear the dark blue field uniform with the blue BDU cap may wear the ultramarine blue embroidered grade insignia centered ½ inch above the visor. Grade insignia is not authorized on any of the CAP baseball caps. The wear of grade insignia on the blue BDU cap is not authorized for cadets or senior members who do not hold an officer grade.
- 2. A formal change to CAPM 39-1, CAP uniforms, will be forthcoming. If additional information or assistance is required please call Membership Services at 877-227-9142.

ANTONIO J. PINEDA Major General, CAP

National Commander